VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

NOVEMBER 6, 2008

Present by telephone:
Geri Sistrunk




Lamar Jackson

Josh Quentzel




Danny Myers



Ethan Mueller



Gordon and Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc.

Angela called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.  

Josh made a motion to approve the August 1, 2008 and September 3, 2008 minutes as distributed.  Geri seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.
Angela reported the concrete work between Emmons and Elevation was completed and paid for in full.  She said the modification of the railings was complete on the Axtel Building and as soon as the remaining rolls of wire arrived, the Emmons Building would be finished.  She said upon completion of the work there would be an additional $20,000 payment due.  Angela explained approval from the Town of Mt. Crested Butte was required for the roof extension on the Emmons Building and Gordon confirmed that Pinnacle were ready to do the work as soon as the Town gave approval.  She said Freeman Enterprises had started work on the irrigation system but the snow and cold temperatures of the past couple of days had put a temporary halt on that work.  Angela confirmed that CBMR had installed a concrete walkway and steps between the Emmons Building and Mountaineer Square.
Angela said Paragon Computers had just installed routers in the Emmons Building and that wireless internet service was now available.  Because the initial test had been successful Angela said Paragon would order the routers for the Axtel Building and they would be installed next week.  Angela explained the service was password protected and that Paragon would produce an instruction sheet for each unit.  She said those would be distributed to owners and delivered to each unit.  Angela said the final cost of installation for both buildings would be approximately $5,500 which was higher than first anticipated because of additional wiring.
Angela said they had obtained initial quotes for painting the green areas of both buildings and power washing and staining the decks and staircases.  She said the cost would be approximately $55,000 and Geri confirmed that the work would be paid for from the capital reserve and not the operating budget.  It was agreed that the board would make a final decision on the work towards the end of winter when snow clearing expenses were known.  Angela said the owner of Emmons 424 had asked if there were plans to repair the stucco on the Emmons Building over looking the parking lot.  It was agreed that essential repairs to the stucco would also be considered towards the end of the winter.
Angela said Don McNurlin had delivered the audit report and 2006/07 tax return on November 5 and she had distributed it via email to the board.  After a short discussion it was agreed that Josh would sign the tax returns as President of the association and they would be mailed by certified mail.

Angela said plastic parking passes had been mailed to all owners except for CBMR.  Ethan said that he, Todd and Gordon would meet to discuss the CBMR allocation of passes.

Angela said they had been asked at the September meeting to obtain quotes for bicycle racks.  She said the cost was $554.42 per rack and that included tax and shipping.  After a short discussion it was agreed that two bicycle racks would be ordered and one placed outside each of the buildings in the Spring to encourage owners and visitors to leave bikes outside and not take them into the units.  Josh said the rental companies should be contacted to see if they would provide overnight storage of rental bikes.
Angela said two companies had submitted proposals to conduct the feasibility study and had also expressed interest in being the developer.  Geri and Lamar expressed concern about the present financial climate and questioned whether a feasibility study should be delayed for a year.  Josh said the information from the feasibility study regarding the potential building size and number of units would be useful information for owners and would remain relevant regardless of the current financial markets.  Geri and Lamar expressed concern about spending $20,000 of owner’s money without consulting all of the members.  Lamar agreed the matter had been discussed at length at the August, 2008 annual meeting but said that as a majority of members had not been present and just represented by proxy he felt that they should be given an opportunity to vote on the decision of whether to obtain a feasibility study.  A long discussion followed and Ethan made the following motion:
To proceed with appointing Watson Advisors for the total cost of $20,000 to conduct a feasibility study on the potential development of the Axtel and Emmons Buildings.  

Josh seconded the motion and discussion followed.  Geri said she agreed with the selection of Watson Advisors but said she could not vote in favor of the motion as she thought that all owners should be contacted and given an opportunity to vote on the expenditure of those funds.  Lamar agreed with Geri’s comments and said he could not approve the motion for the same reason.  Danny approved the motion and said that he felt that owners had already been given an opportunity to comment on conducting the feasibility study.  Ethan and Josh both approved the motion and Josh said the feasibility study would provide owners with the information they needed to consider and discuss the issue in the future.
Ethan’s motion passed by a 3 to 2 majority and Josh, as President, agreed to write to Watson Advisors and instruct them to proceed with the feasibility study.  Josh said as soon as the study was received by the board it would be distributed to all owners so that owners would have ample time to consider the study prior to discussion at the August annual meeting. 
Angela said the association was just one month into the new financial year and there were no major issues to discuss.  She said 3 residential owners and 1 commercial owner had not paid their special assessment although the commercial owner had started to make monthly payments.  It was unanimously agreed that Angela would write to the owners if payment had not received by the middle of the month and advise them that liens would be recorded against their units if payment was not received by the month end.

It was agreed the next board meeting would be held in February or March.

The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.

_____________________________________

Prepared by Angela H. Reeves

Toad Property Management, Inc., Manager

of Village Center Condominium Association

Approved:

_____________________________________

Geraldine Sistrunk

Secretary / Treasurer

Village Center Condominium Association
